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The BCSSI Travel Group had an unbe”leaf”able time in New Hampshire.  
Turn to page 11 for more details on the next BCSSI Travel Group trip.   
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Boone County 
Senior Services, Inc. 

2024 Board of Directors 

(2025 Board listing in the next 
Senior Sounds) 

 

Cathy Adams  

Angie Caldwell 

Sara Crew 

Maili Davis 

Veronique Duprey 

Jody Durham 

Zoe Farrow 

Mary Grabianowski 

Roger Henry 

Eric Imboden 

Bonnie Klingler 

Marilyn Neese 

Tami Richardson 

Dave Rusie 

Doug Shoemaker 

Anita Bowen 

Executive Director 
 

Sonya Shoup 

Newsletter Editor,  
Director of Development 

 

 

 

 

 

Mission Statement:   
To promote independence and 
provide enriching opportunities for 
older adults in Boone County.   

 

Services include: 
Homemaker & Personal Service 

Guardianship 

Respite 

Transportation 

Information & Assistance 

Friendly Visitor & Volunteers 

Activities & Workshops 

Insurance Information 

Legal Assistance 

Prescription Counseling 

Computer Classes 

Caregiver Support & More! 

 

Boone County Senior Services, Inc. 
515 CrownPointe Dr.,  
Lebanon, IN 46052 

Monday-Friday, 8:00AM-4:30PM 

 

BCSSI Satellite Office 
Zionsville Town Hall, Rm. 206 

Open Wednesday & Friday  
9:00AM-4:00PM or by appointment. 

765-482-5220 or 317-873-8939 
www.booneseniors.org 

@Bocoseniors Bocoseniors 
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From the desk of our Executive Director Anita Bowen 

If I could have one wish 
for BCSSI in this new 
year, it would be that 
we hear the words, “I 
didn’t know BCSSI 
existed” less and less 
because we (and all of 
you) have been 
working hard to spread 
the word about who we 
are and what we do…
and inviting others who 
haven’t met us yet into 
the BCSSI Family. It 

definitely works better when we have a 
village of folks doing it, so THANK YOU! 
 

Now, speaking of wishes, what would you 
like to see happen at BCSSI in 2025? This 
is the time of year that we intentionally 
reflect on what we might want to add, 
subtract and/or change in the programs 
and services that we bring to Boone 
County. And the best way to gather input is 
to go straight to our customers – like YOU!  
During January, we will host two Lunch 
and Learns, one in Lebanon (January 15) 
and in Zionsville (January 10) to listen, 
share and plan for what is to come in this 
brand-new year.  Sure hoping that 
Mother Nature will be kind to us so that 
the weather doesn’t keep anyone away.  
 

As we enter into the second year of our 
current 5-year Strategic Plan (2024-28), 
there are a couple of areas that I would 
like to highlight: 
 

 If you have a testimonial or story about 
how BCSSI has impacted your life, will 
you drop us a note in the mail or even 
send an e-mail to 

abowen@booneseniors.org? We 
would love to use these to share with 
others as we continue to help 
community members understand how 
we are impacting Boone County 
residents/families. 
 

 If you know of a group/organization 
that could benefit from a presentation 
by a BCSSI team member, we would 
love to be asked!  Again, please e-mail 
me at abowen@booneseniors.org. 
 

 If you have durable medical equipment 
that is still in good working condition in 
your home or storage that you are no 
longer needing (wheelchair, shower 
stool, etc.), will you please reach out to 
Jenny at (765)482-5220 to see if we 
might be able to use it in our 
inventory?  Please call to assess our 
storage situation before dropping off 
items. 
 

 If you know of someone who might 
make a fabulous fit for our team in the 
area of Personal (in-home) Services, 
please have them reach out to Cindy 
at (765)482-5220 or 
chickson@booneseniors.org. We have 
the longest waiting list that we have 
ever experienced in this program, and 
we don’t like it.  We want to help more 
people stay safe at home by adding 
more caregivers this year. 

 

 Until Next Time,  AnitŚ 
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What’s happening at BCSSI... 

We love our partnership with the Boone 
County Commissioners as the grant 
recipient for the public transit program! On 
Monday Commissioner Lawson visited and 
got an update with Anita + tour with Mark 
Farris (driver and maintenance at Boone 
Area Transit System).  

Our BCSSI Cover to 
Cover Book Club 
celebrated the holiday 
season with a "blind 
date with a book" book 
exchange.  Friendly 
reminder the book club 
will not meet in January 
and February.   

Santa arrived a little early this 
year with many beautiful gifts 
which brought holiday cheer to 
many older adults in our 
community.  Thank you to the 
Hussey-Mayfield Public Library 
for making this possible four 
years in a row!!!  Thank you to 
the entire library staff, and 
volunteers for their generosity 
and Lydia Lutz who brought the 
book mobile to deliver the gifts.   
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We really got into the holiday spirit 
at Muffins & Masterpieces painting 
Christmas Cards.  Thank you to 
artist Shirley Luttrell for leading the 
class and thank you CrownPointe 
Assisted Living Facility for 
sponsoring this fun event!  

Thank you to everyone who donated, came out to bid on 
items, and supported our annual Holiday Silent Auction.  The 
event profited more than $7,400 to support our mission and 
featured 103 items.  We look forward to hosting the auction 

again in 2025.  A special thank you to 
our very own Jessica Evans who 
made all of the items look beautiful.   

 

We were feeling festive at the Zionsville Town 
Hall for our annual Christmas Party thanks to the 
fabulous vocals of Mr. Greg 
Anderson! Thank you for the 
awesome Olive Garden pasta 
buffet provided Grand Brook 
Memory Care!  
 

We continued our holiday 
activities with a second 
Christmas Party in Lebanon.   
Mr. Greg Anderson joined us again 
for a sign-a-long.  Thank you to 
Homewood Health Campus for the 
delicious holiday meal including 
ham, sides and delicious chocolate 
cake.  What a special time spent 
together at both parties.   
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Lunch with friends isn't just a 
meal...it's memories in the 
making!  Fall luncheon with 
some very dear friends.  We 
made some new memories & 
shared a few old ones as well. 

“Dear BCSSI... 
 

Just want to thank each of you 
there, from the office to the 

drivers, for the lovely service you 
provide!!  My move here has 

been much nicer because of your 
kindness!  I might not have met 

everyone there, but a shout  
out to he people who have 

shown kindness:   
Jenny, Susan, Stacie, Craig, 

Rick, Linda and Bill.   
Thank you all again for such 

pleasant customer service!  Hope 
your holiday season continues to 

be boundlessly blessed.”   
Love & Prayers, always,  

~Rhonda Alcorn, BATS Rider   

Save the Dates: 
 

Senior Expo  
October 5, 2025 

 

BCSSI Olympics 
August 26-29, 2025 
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2025 SUBSCRIPTION TO SENIOR SOUNDS 
To continue receiving the Senior Sounds newsletter,  

please mail this form with your $10.00 annual donation to:   
Boone County Senior Services, Inc. 

515 CrownPointe Dr,  Lebanon, IN  46052 

 

Your Name:  ___________________________________________ 

Street Address:_________________________________________ 

City & Zip:_____________________________________________ 

Save $10 and receive your newsletter by email:   
__________________________________________________ 

 

Thank you! 

We are tickled pink to announce the newest 
member of the BCSSI family...Tatum 
McQuern.  Born Dec 1st 8lbs 9oz. 
Mom, Dad & baby Tatum are all doing 
well! Help us congratulate Stacie & 
Tanner McQuern.  Stacie is the Co-

Director of Transportation.  The BCSSI 
staff enjoyed hosting a baby shower for 
Stacie this fall.   

“Thank you for taking me to and from work. I really 
appreciate it.  Have a Merry Christmas and a wonderful 

New Year.”  ~Ethan L. Macy, BATS rider 
 

Ethan is pictured delivering Titus donuts for the BATS 
team.  Mark Farris, driver, is accepting his special gift.  
Thank you Ethan!     
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Our Lunch and Learn program is getting a new look for 2025! 
On the first Wednesday of each month we will have Brunch and 
Learn from 10:00-11:00AM and on the second Wednesday we will 
have Lunch and Learn from 12:00-1:00PM. Seating is limited and 
reservations are required for both programs. 

Art Class  
Please call BCSSI for more 
information on Art Class. 

January/February Classes & Activities 
Call 765-482-5220 for Registration and Information 

All Classes & Activities held at BCSSI, Lebanon 

Jan. 15 
What’s new for 2025 and lunch by 
BCSSI 

Feb. 19 
CPR/Choking w/ Benni and lunch by 
ZFD 

An RSVP is required for all activities as space is limited.  
All events are subject to postponement or cancellation. 

Legal Assistance  
Free legal assistance will be offered on 
February 18. There will be no legal 
assistance in January. BCSSI Legal 
Assistance is an opportunity for older 
adults to ask questions of a legal nature 
and for the attorney to give simple legal 
advice. For more in-depth assistance, 
the attorney can make a referral or 
give the other options. Call BCSSI for 
an appointment. 

SHIP Counseling & CICOA Benefits  
A CICOA representative will be 
available by appointment to provide 
seniors with unbiased information 
about Medicare, Nursing Facilities, 
Emergency Response Systems, Public 
Benefits, Nutrition, and more on 
Wednesday, January 22 and 
February 26.  Call BCSSI for an 
appointment. 

Needlepoint 
Meet at BCSSI on the first Monday of 
the month at 1:00PM to work on your 
own projects. Call BCSSI to register.  

Lebanon Games 
Come join the fun on Thursday,  
February 6 from 1:00-2:00PM. With 
Donna Newman & Shirley Hester. 
January games is CANCELLED. 
Call BCSSI to register. 

Jan. 1 
CANCELLED 

Feb. 5 
Heart Health w/Dr. Harlamert from 
Witham. Brunch by Homewood 
Health Campus 

Brunch and Learn 10:00-11:00AM Lunch and Learn 12:00-1:00PM 
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January/February Classes & Activities 
Call 765-482-5220 for Registration and Information 

All Classes & Activities held at BCSSI, Lebanon 

Cover to Cover Book Club  
Book club will not meet in January or 
February. The next meeting will be  
Tuesday, March 4 at 1:00PM. We will 
discuss “I Will Find You” by Harlan 
Coben. Call BCSSI to register. 
Thank you to Hachette for donating 
our book club books!  

An RSVP is required for all activities as space is limited.  
All events are subject to postponement or cancellation. 

Coffee Connection to the Community 
This program will no longer be offered. 
Join us for a Brunch and Learn on the 
first Wednesday of the month! 

Life Moves On  
A meeting place for widows 
and widowers. The group will 
meet on Thursday, January 
23 & February 27 from 
10:30-11:30AM. Call BCSSI 
to register. 

Tech Time 
Bring in your phones, tablets, 
eReaders, cameras or laptops, or 
use one of our computers, and get 
free independent instruction. 
Appointments available on Tuesday 
afternoons. Call BCSSI to register. 

Line Dancing 
Wednesday, January 8 & 22 and 
February 12 & 26 from 10:30-
11:30AM with Rue Flanders. Call 
BCSSI to register.   

NEW for 2025!  
Chair Yoga  
with Kelly 

Join us for a Chair 
Yoga Practice with Kelly on January 

13 & 27 and  
February 10 & 24 from 10:30-

11:30AM. Call BCSSI to register.  

Classy Crafters 
Classy Crafters meets each month at 
1:00PM.  On January 15 make Hot 
Chocolate Stirrers w/Barb. Cost is $5. 
On February 19 make a Dimensional 
Wooden Heart w/Rue. Cost $6. Call 
BCSSI to register. 

We have enjoyed seeing Allen 
Andrews use our computers 
to check his email, and work 
online.  Our computers are 
available when the room is 

not in use.  Feel free to stop in 
any time or call ahead to see 

if the room/computers  
are available.   



10 

January/February Activities Zionsville 
Call 317-873-8939 for Registration and Information 

Zionsville activities are held in various facilities  

Lunch and Learn at the Town Hall 
second Friday of the month at 
noon.  Space is limited. Call BCSSI 
to register.   

Art Class  
Please call BCSSI for more 
information on Art Class. 

Zionsville Crafts at the Town Hall 
Join us monthly on the second Friday 
at 1:00PM. On January 10 make Hot 
Chocolate Stirrers w/Barb. Cost is $5. 
On February 14 make a Dimensional 
Wooden Heart w/Rue. Cost is $6. Call 
BCSSI to register.  

Our Zionsville office is open Wednesday & Friday 9:00AM-4:00PM 

Jan. 10 
What’s New for 2025 and lunch by 
BCSSI 

Feb. 14 
Heart Health w/Dr. Harlamert from 
Witham. Lunch by Zionsville 
Meadows 

An RSVP is required for all activities as space is limited.  
All events are subject to postponement or cancellation. 

Sip & Learn 
Join us on the first Friday of the month 
at 10:00AM in the Zionsville Town Hall. 
January 3 is CANCELLED. On February 7  
Meet the Zionsville Town Council.  
Call BCSSI to register. Thank you to 
the Zionsville Fire Department for 
sponsoring Sip & Learn!    

Caregiver Support Group 
Caregiver Support Group will meet on 
January 8 & February 12 at 6:00PM. 
Support group meets at 
Independence Village West, 6800 
Central Blvd, Zionsville (behind Meijer). 
Facilitated by Jessica Evans. Call 
BCSSI to register. 

SHIP Counseling & CICOA Benefits 
A CICOA representative will be 
available by appointment to provide 
seniors with unbiased information 
about Medicare, Nursing Facilities, 
Emergency Response Systems, Public 
Benefits, Nutrition, and more on 
Wednesday, February 5. January 
SHIP counseling is CANCELLED. 
Call BCSSI for an appointment. 

Zionsville Games 
No games will be hosted in January 
and February.   

 

NEW for 2025!  
Trivia with Rachel 

January 24 and February 28 from 
10:00-11:00AM in room #204 at the 

Zionsville Town Hall.  
Call BCSSI to register. 
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Save the Date...BCSSI Travel Group Motorcoach Trip  
Lancaster, PA.  

Mon., June 2 - Sat., June 7, 2025 
See a show, tour the Dutch Country and visit 

Gettysburg National Park.  
Sign up will be Thursday, January 20  

at 2:30PM at BCSSI, Lebanon. 
Single $1,179.00 & Double $970.00  

BATS (Boone Area Transit System) does airport 
transportation for all ages.      

Give us a call at 765-482-5220 to schedule your 
ride or for more information.    

BATS recently took BCSSI friends Paul and Nancy 
Regan and their pup Lola to the airport so they could 

return to Florida for the winter.    

Boone Area Transit Pricing 2025 
Due to increase in demand please allow 2 weeks notice  

to book your appointment.   

SENIOR SUGGESTED DONATIONS Cost: 
Inside city limits (unlimited stops) $5.00 

Outside city limits in Boone Co. (unlimited stops) $10.00 

ALL TRIPS OUTSIDE COUNTY COSTS (Senior & Public) Cost: 
Thorntown, Lebanon, Jamestown, Advance to Indy or any  other city in 
the counties surrounding Boone round trip $20.00 

Zionsville, Whitestown to Indy or any other city in the  

counties surrounding Boone round trip $15.00 

Airport one-way mandatory pay per person 
Airport one-way mandatory pay for couple, each person pays 
Any trip over 30 miles or more add $5.00 

$25.00 
$20.00 
$5.00 

PUBLIC TRANSIT COSTS/MISC. Cost: 

Charge each time client boards $4.00 

Drive-thru to drop off prescriptions only, food banks in Boone County N/C 

Drive-thru to pick up medicine, bank $3.00 

Outside city limits in Boone Co. $6.00 

Lunch & Learn transportation  No Charge 
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Should I make a donation to BCSSI or the Boone County  
Senior Services Foundation?  Donations, of any amount, to BCSSI or the BCSS 

Foundation may be tax deductible as both organizations are 501(c)3 non-profits.  
Choosing if you make a donation to the foundation or the agency is a personal choice 
and ALL donations to either organization will support the mission of BCSSI. In general, 

most agency donations are used in the immediate future and donations to the 
foundation are placed in an invested fund that can be used in the future during times of 

budgetary shortfalls or when special funding is needed by BCSSI.   
Both organizations are governed by a volunteer Board of Directors.   

From the Foundation Board President: 
“The BCSS Foundation is an investment in the future of BCSSI.  
We are also the safety net when a funding emergency happen at 
BCSSI and those are happening more often as expenses continue 
to rise for programming and transportation.  All donations will be 

recognized in our annual report.  We welcome donations of all 
sizes and you can even give a gift through an IRA distribution!  

Thanks for your consideration!” 
~Sharon Walker, BCSSF President &Volunteer 

Sharon (left) is pictured with 
Erin Herr who serves as the 

VP of the Foundation.  

In 2024, the BCSS Foundation offered several seminars on Estate 
Planning as well as a workshop about security and online safety.  
Whether you are looking for advice for organizing your estate 
plan, or protecting your identity and finances, the Foundation’s 
seminars are a safe place to begin those first steps. The 
Foundation will host more workshops 
in 2025.  Watch for more details in 
future issues of the Senior Sounds.  

Thank you to Lee Cannon, Edward Jones Advisor, and Roger 
Burrus, Attorney, for speaking during a Zionsville Lunch and Learn 
about Estate Planning.  Thank you, as well, to long-time supporter 
Perry Hammock, President of Vitruvian, LLC, for presenting his 
Security and Online Safety Workshop this fall.   

For more information about leaving a Legacy or to mail a 
donation, honorarium or memorial please contact:   

 

Boone County Senior Services Foundation, Inc.   
515 CrownPointe Dr., Lebanon, IN  46052  

sshoup@booneseniors.org, 765-482-5220 or 317-873-8939 

 

The mission of the Boone County Senior Services 
Foundation, Inc. is to grow a fund so BCSSI can 
continue serving older adults in Boone County.   
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Thank you to Drug Free Boone 
County for the recent grant that 

will support our efforts to educate 
our community members and staff 

on proper administration and 
disposal of medications.   

Thank you to the Central 
Indiana Senior Fund, a 

component of the Central 
Indiana Community Foundation, for the recent 

$10,000 grant to support operations.   

Thank you to the following 
organizations and 

individuals who helped 
make our BCSSI activities 

possible in 2024! 
  

Lunch and Learn Sponsors 
Grand Brook 

The Waters of Lebanon 

Homewood Health Campus 

CrownPointe of Lebanon 

Zionsville Meadows 

Autumn Trace 

Signature Healthcare at 
Parkwood 

The Stratford 

Maurices of Lebanon 

Boone County Sherriff’s Office 

Zionsville Fire Department 
Boone County Senior Services 

Foundation 

State Bank 

Community Foundation of  
Boone County 

Psi Iota Xi 

Home Instead 

Lincoln Memory Gardens 

Lunch & Learn on the  
Road Sponsors 

Homewood Health Campus 

Signature Healthcare at 
Parkwood  

The Waters of Lebanon 

SouthernCare Hospice 

Home Instead 

Theater Thursdays Sponsors 
Homewood Health Campus 

Guardian Angel Hospice 

Better Hearing Clinics 

Muffins and Masterpiece 
Sponsors 

Zionsville Meadows   
CrownPointe of Lebanon 

Games Leader 
Donna Newman 

Shirley Hester 
Tech Time Leader 

Dave Rusie 

Ship Counseling 
CICOA  

Kierra Mason 

Desiree Tilton 

Book Club Sponsor 
Hachette Book Group  

 

Ask The Attorney  
Keenan Wilson  

Katie Moore 

Amy Nooning 

Brad Owen 

Mike Marine 

Christine Stolle 

Sam Crawford 

Dustin Stohler 
Art Class 

Shirley Luttrell  
Zionsville American Legion 

Classy Crafters Leaders 
Brenda Burkholder 

Rue Flanders 

Shirley Luttrell 
Kathy Jedwabny 

Diana Miller 
Wendy Davis 

Coffee Connection 

Cowan’s/Parkside 
Pharmacy  

Sip ‘N Learn Sponsors 

Vincent Randolph 

Zionsville Fire Department  
Line Dancing Leader 

Rue Flanders 

Caregiver Support Group 
Sponsor 

Independence Village West 
Mystery Trips Leader 

Colleen Thomas 

 

Thank you to the Community 
Foundation of Boone County for 

your continued support of our 
mission!  BCSSI received a 

$2,500 gift during their annual 
Day of Giving Back.   
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Get Organized in the New Year &  
Pick Up a FREE Caregiver Navigator 

Caregiving is paper intensive...important documents, 
prescriptions, notebooks, receipts, and schedules related to 
illness, treatment, and appointments.  As a caregiver, your 
binder is your mobile caregiving center.  Use the Caregiver 
Navigator to organize your loved one's caregiving journey! 

 

BCSSI 
Spotlight 

Bill & Linda 
Fogle 

Boone Area 
Transit 
(BATS) 
Drivers 

  

How did you 
first get involved 
with BCSSI? We 
were participating 
in several BCSSI 

activities such as painting and line 
dancing.  We kept hearing how BATS 
needed drivers.  This is our way of 
helping our community.   
  
How many years have you worked at 
BCSSI?  We both started in December 
2021.   
    
What did you do before coming to 
work at BCSSI?  Bill is retired from 
Federal IRS and volunteered in various 
church ministries.  Linda retired from 
New York Life Insurance and 
volunteered at the Ronald McDonald 
House and in various church ministries.  
She also tutored two years with Lebanon 
School District through United Way. 

Family:  We have one son and a 
daughter in law.   
 

Special Hobbies/Interests:  Bill enjoys 
roller skating, dancing, traveling and 
gardening.  Linda enjoys the same 
things as Bill plus reading and getting 
people together for visits and meals.   
 

Something unique about you?  Bill 
skated in the Pan American Opening 
Ceremonies at the Indy 500 Racetrack.  
He also sang in the Gospel Meets 
Symphony at the Hilbert Circle Theatre.  
Linda sang in a group at Black Expo.  
She also participated in the 4th of July 
parade in Lawrence Indiana and 
Lebanon.   
 

What do you feel makes BCSSI 
special? The staff and volunteers and 
their service for the community.  The 
people of BCSSI are excited and happy 
about what they do! 
 

Bill and Linda always have a smile on 
their face and have such a positive and 
sincere outlook each day.  BCSSI is 
grateful to have them on the BATS team 
and taking such good care of our 
community members and customers. 
THANK YOU Bill and Linda!!!  
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Gleaner’s Boone County  
Mobile Food Pantry 

 

3rd Tuesday of each month  
11:00AM-1:00PM 

Drive Thru Pick Up at the  
Boone County 4-H Fairgrounds  

Are you a stay at home mom or 
a retiree looking for a part-time  

job that will make a  
positive difference in the life  

of an older adult?   
Then you should join our  
Personal Services team!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Interested individuals with experience in 
homemaking/personal care, should 
contact Cindy Hickson, Director of 

Personal Services, for more information, or 
drop off a resume/complete an application 

at BCSSI. Openings are for personal 
service attendants. BCSSI is certified as a 
Personal Services Agency by the Indiana 

State Department of Health and is an 
Equal Opportunity Employer.   
Background check required.   

 

Contact 765-482-5220 or 317-873-8939 
or chickson@booneseniors.org  

BCSSI Offices are closed on the following dates: 
 

Jan. 1 News Year’s Day 
Jan. 20 Martin Luther King Jr. Day 

Feb. 17 President’s Day 
 

This includes all personal services and transportation 
services.  We apologize for any inconvenience.   

BCSSI CORE VALUES: 
 
Offer choices for older adults and 

their families 

Provide safe & affordable 
transportation for all ages 

Enhance, protect and preserve the 
dignity of all 

Maintain fiscal responsibility 

Cooperate with other agencies 
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Donation, Memorial and Honorarium Form 
 

I would like my donation to be used for (select one below): 

      _____A donation to the Agency  _____A donation to the Foundation 

    _____A memorial in memory of:________________________________ 

     _____An honorarium in honor of:  ______________________________ 

 Please send notification card to:________________________________ 

 Street Address:___________________________________________ 

 City, State, Zip:___________________________________________ 

Thank you for your gift.  Please mail form with payment to:  
BCSSI, 515 CrownPointe Dr., Lebanon, IN  46052 

 

BCSSI Memorial & Honorarium Gifts 

In Honor of Anita Bowen 
 Zionsville Presbyterian Church 
In Honor of Russ Roberts 
 Larry & Beverly Parker 
In Memory of Anita Warren 
 Ron & Marilyn Neese 
In Memory of Jim Jett 
 Georgia Kreil, Dottie Bartlett, Penny 
 Bridge, Louise Davis, Jan Enot,  
 Colleen Parks 

In Memory of Mildred Flanary 
 Judy Cunningham & The Family of 
 Marcia Wilhoite 

 Bill & Linda Stuteville 

 Mary Grabianowski 
 Ron & Marilyn Neese 

 Ken & Vicki Carr 
In Memory of Richard H. Brown 
 John W. & Sherilea K. Brown  

In Memory of Sue Ann Farrow 
 Ron & Marilyn Neese 

 Ken & Vicki Carr 
 Rob & Zoe Farrow 

In Memory of Ernie Pyle Chapter of 
the WWII Roundtable Members: 

 Jim Limp, WWII Veteran 

 Marvin Bishop, Battle of the Bulge/
early arrival liberation of Aachen, 
Germany 

 Floyd Newkirk, Mediterranean/
European Theaters    

 Phil Thrine, USN 

 Note Truelock, USN Caribbean 

 Odette Chase, Child in France 
under occupation 

 Irwin Martin, Combat Infantry 
Korea 

 Terry Bayles, Combat Infantry, Tet 
Offensive, Vietnam  

 Charlie Acton, USN Korean War 
Era 

 Doc Hardin, WWII Service 

Boone County Senior 
Services Foundation, Inc.  

In Memory of Eugene Bokash 

 Raymond Isakson 

In Honor of Nancy Tikijian 

 Michael & Sara Zeckel 
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Let BATS take you door 
to door this winter!    

 

 
 

Boone Area  
Transit System 

County Wide, All Ages 

765-482-5220 or  
317-873-8939 

   Monday-Friday 

Boone Area Transit System 
operates by appointments 

made in advance.  We 
welcome calls for LAST 

MINUTE transportation for non-
medical, unscheduled 

appointments!  Please call to 
check the schedule and 

hopefully we can help you get 
where you need to go! 

Attention!!!   
VERIDA 

Standard Medicaid  
Transportation Trip  
Reservation Line:   

1-855-325-7586 

Call this number for a 
reservation, any changes or 
cancellations and when your 
appointment is finished.  Your 
preferred provider is Boone 

County Senior Services/BATS.  

Hands down the BEST 
costume EVER.....!!!!  
Complete with working 
headlights & 
wheelchair ramp.  
Thank you to Boone 
Area Transit rider 
Melinda Hovermale for 
making our day!  
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1 regular size chocolate cake mix 

2 eggs 

1/2 c. canola oil 
1 c. semisweet chocolate chips 

1 c. creamy peanut butter 

1/2 c. confectioner’s sugar 
Optional Toppings: hot fudge, whipped 
cream, ice cream, melted creamy peanut 
butter 

Preheat oven to 350°. Mix cake mix, eggs, and oil until blended. Press half of the dough 
into a 10 inch cast iron or oven proof skillet. Combine peanut butter and confectioner’s 
sugar and spread over dough in skillet. Press remaining dough into a 10 inch circle 
between two sheets of parchment paper and place on top of the filling. Bake 20-25 
minutes, until a toothpick inserted in the middle comes out with moist crumbs. Serve 
warm with desired toppings. 

Giant Buckeye Cookie 
From:  Taste of Home 
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We hope you have enjoyed this issue of Senior 
Sounds.  It is a bi-monthly publication for all Boone 
County residents age 60 or older and family 
members and is published by Boone County Senior 
Services, Inc.   
 

To change your address call (765) 482-5220 or  
(317) 873-8939.  To add a name to the mailing list, 
please send your $10 annual donation to defray 
printing and mailing costs to:  

 B඗඗ඖඍ C඗ඝඖගඡ Sඍඖඑ඗ක Sඍකඞඑඋඍඛ, Iඖඋ. 
   515 Cක඗ඟඖP඗එඖගඍ Dකඑඞඍ, Lඍඊඉඖ඗ඖ, IN  46052 

 

To receive electronic copies of this newsletter         
email us at bcssi@booneseniors.org 

www.booneseniors.org 

Boone County Senior Services, Inc. is partially  
funded by the Boone County Commissioners,  
UWCI & CICOA. 
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